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From: Tony Plagenza <plagenza@yahoo.com> 
Sent: Thursday, December 5, 2024 10:12 AM 
To: District 5 <district5@fresnocountyca.gov> 
Subject: Noise Ordinance 
 Dear Mr. Magsig Thank for allowing me to a ddres s the Board of Supervisors regarding the chang es to the N oise Or dinance on Tuesday Dece mber 3, 202 4. Just a recap on the noise or dinance issue we have be en deali ng with for the past 6 months at Zj QcmQRYFpfptPre headerE nd 
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Dear Mr. Magsig 

Thank for allowing me to address the Board of Supervisors regarding the changes to the Noise Ordinance on Tuesday 
December 3, 2024.  

Just a recap on the noise ordinance issue we have been dealing with for the past 6 months at 34661  Lodge Road. June 1, 
2024 renters moved in and posted a notice on the mail boxes that they would be establishing a gun range.  The owner, 
Ted Carlton, personally called me and told me the renter, Breco Firearms Clovis CA, was going to be conducting CCW 
trading coarse at the site, and I might hear some shooting.  Well, some shooting turned out to be rapid fire ricocheting 
off metal targets non stop, lasting at times for up to 4 hours. As noted the decibel level outside my house is 80db and 
nearly 90db at my property line, I cannot stay at my residence when the neighbor starts shooting.   

Please note myself and the surrounding neighbors have been working with the sheriffs office, code enforcement and the 
health department to try and stop the unwanted noise. Unfortunately it has continued with recent activity before 
Thanksgiving on November 27, 2024.  

I believe the revisions to the Fresno County Noise Ordinance will help curtail theses activities, as getting the Health 
Officer on site when the gun fire occurs is nearly impossible.   

Again, thank you for allowing me to address my concerns to the Board of Supervisors. Please keep me posted on the 
progress to the revisions of the Noise Ordinance, ie when will it take affect.  

Sincerely 

Tony Plagenza 
559-408-6803


